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June 25, 2019
Dear Landowner,

This letter is in reference to the upcoming vegetative maintenance of Williams’s pipeline right-of-
way and easement on your property in Broome County, New York.

In accordance with government regulations, and/or company safety and maintenance procedures,
Williams will soon be removing brush which has grown upon its pipeline easements. Brush clearing is an
important part of operating a pipeline in a safe, responsible manner. Williams does this periodically to
prevent thick growth which could damage the pipeline, and to maintain safe access to monitor and maintain
our pipeline.

Commencing no earlier than July 28, 2019, Williams personnel and contractors will traverse the
pipeline right-of-way using motorized vehicles to safely and effectively conduct, the forthcoming
vegetative maintenance work on your property.

During this process you may notice survey flags placed along the right-of-way. These flags are
intended to provide accurate direction to the maintenance crews on what vegetation is scheduled to be
cleared. For the most part, Williams will not be using chemicals to clear the right-of-way and most of the
clearing will be conducted by people operating mechanized equipment; however, in certain circumstances,
Williams may utilize chemicals to manage vegetation on surface sites and also on permanent access roads.

Should you have any tenants that live on your property or operate a farming operation on your
property, Williams asks that you inform them of the contents of this letter.

Please let me assure you we will not be brush clearing the right-of-way where it passes through
cultivated fields. However, should you have any specific conditions on your property, such as livestock
grazing, etc., that will require a coordinated effort on the timing of the maintenance activity, please contact
me as soon as possible.

On behalf of Williams, thank you for your time and consideration in this vegetative maintenance
process. Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns that you may have.

Thank you,

Vince Cruciani

Senior Land Representative

Williams

310 SR 29 North

Tunkhannock, PA 18657

Office: (570) 996-4844, Cell: (570) 351-1341
Vince.Cruciani@williams.com




